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Subject: ZBA250020 470 Huron Parkway opposition

From: Kirk Westphal  
Sent: Wednesday, August 27, 2025 5:20 PM 
To: Planning <Planning@a2gov.org> 
Subject: ZBA250020 470 Huron Parkway opposition 

Dear ZBA, 

I am writing in opposition of allowing a fence variance for this address. I would argue that the 
inconvenience of traffic noise and light trespass is self imposed, not unique, and does not outweigh the 
compromise in pedestrian comfort and line of sight that would result.  

I would also ask that equity is considered, and whether variances would be similarly contemplated for 
more modest properties to the north such as Geddes Lake or south such as Ann Arbor Apartments 
across from Walgreens.  

Lastly, the city is actively engaged in a study for calming and reconfiguring multilane roads, including 
Huron Parkway which hopefully will result in increased comfort and safety for all users and residents. 

Thank you for your consideration and service. 

Sincerely, 
Kirk Westphal 
Ward 2 

Sent from Gmail Mobile 


